John G. McGurl Construction Coordinator

PPL Electric Utilities 344 South Poplar Street Hazleton PA 18201 Tel. 570.650.9001



July 26, 2017

Township Of Hanover & 1267 Sans Souci Pkwy Hanover Township, PA 18706

Construction of Susquehanna-Jenkins Power Line to Include Some Loud Bangs Parcel # 25K8S1 006018000

Dear Township Of Hanover:

As part of our project to improve electric service for you and your neighbors in Northeastern Pennsylvania, we will be using a new type of wire connector on the Susquehanna-Jenkins power line project. You are receiving this letter because our records show that you live or own property in an area where the sound of this work might be heard.

Implosive splicing will be used to crimp the metal sleeves that hold sections of the new wires together. It involves using small implosive charges to provide the force needed to make the connection.

This method is safe, it is faster and cheaper than standard construction methods (and that saves our customers money), and it makes a superior connection.

But it is loud – like a large clap of thunder or a commercial firework – and the noise can be startling for some people or animals.

This work will be done during daytime hours at various locations along the line route. We will notify nearby residents and businesses at each splicing site before the work takes place in their area.

If you have any question about this process or any other aspect of the Susquehanna-Jenkins construction line project, please feel free to contact me at 570-650-9001.

Sincerely,

John Melgurl

John G. McGurl